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1! MARK CALENDARS !!!

February 11 1993 PEAR RESEARCH UPDATE, Ukiah

February 26 Wine Grape Day, Sacramento (page 2)
March 10 HANDS-ON PESTICIDE SAFETY TRAINING

Lake County Fairgrounds
(contact us or see January Hort Notes)

ORCHARD AND VINEYARD THERMOMETER TESTING

The U.S. National Weather Service will again be testing
thermometers this year. The schedule is as follows:

Bring thermometers in by Monday, February 28
Testing will be done on Wednesday, March 2
Pick up thermometers by Friday, March 5th

New thermometer tags will be provided at the Farm Advisor’s
office. Thermometers will not be tested without your name on a
new tadg on each one. You are welcome to stop in and pick up a
supply of tags ahead of time. The following instructions were
forwarded to us by the Weather Service Meteorologist who will be
testing the thermometers:

1) Store and transport thermometers in a sturdy box or
container with the bulb end down. This will help
prevent separation. Do not store or transport in a
paper or plastic bag.

2) Thermometers must be clean of chemicals and dust or they
will not be tested.
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3) Do not use rubber bands or wire to tie the thermometer
testing tags to the thermometers. Rubber bands easily
come loose causing the tags to fall off. Wire is sharp
and can easily cut.

4) Please have your name clearly marked on the thermometer
testing tag.

5) The thermometer testing tag should not be attached to
the bulb end of the thermometer as that end is emersed
in water during testing.

Fruit Frost Report recordings are furnished by the Agricultural
Commissioner’s office. The telephone numbers are available to
commercial growers by calling the Ag Commissioner’s office at
263-2271, the Farm Advisor’s office at 263-2281 or your local
pear packing shed or winery. For your ease in accessing the
recordings, these numbers are unlisted and not available to the
general public. PLEASE KEEP THEM CONFIDENTIAL! The general
public has access to these reports from the following radio
stations and schedules:

KNTI - beginning March 7 - 6:30, 7:30 & 8:30 p.m. -
7 days per week
KUKI - beginning March 7 - on the hour from 6-11 p.m.
K-WINE - beginning March 7 - on the hour after the news,
starting 6 p.m. until midnight
KXBX - no regular broadcasts will be run. Pertinent

information will be incorporated into their regular
news reports.

Again, to allow you access to the recordings more readily, please
refer your non-grower friends to these radio schedules.

WINE GRAPE DAY 1994

Wine Grape Day is presented annually by the California
Association of Winegrape Growers in cooperation with California
State University, Fresno, and the University of California,
Davis.

The program is designed for growers producing grapes for wine,
juice or concentrate and for others involved in these and related
industries.

Topics to be presented include new developments in controlling
powdery mildew, wine market trends, suppression of phylloxera,
the 1993 concentrate market and a panel on the 1993 supply/price



situation with implications for 1994. A retirement testimony
will be held for Dr. Vince Petrucci of California State
University, Fresno, who will reflect on his 45 years of
viticultural teaching and research.

The event will be held on Wednesday, February 26 from 8:00 a.m. -
2:00 p.m. at the Radisson Hotel in Sacramento. Registration is
$50.00 and includes lunch. For further information or to
register, call 916-752-1915 or contact our office for a
registration form.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR COOPERATION

1993 was a challenging year for Lake County agriculture, to say
the least. Despite difficulties, growers and others continued to
be enormously supportive of UCCE efforts. Some field plots have
been "put to bed" for the winter, while others continue to demand
the input of both researchers and cooperators. Once again, we
extend our deepest gratitude to those who have donated trial
sites, labor, energy, money and time to UCCE’s cause. For 1993,
we particularly acknowledge (in alphabetical order):

Adobe Creek Packing Co. Keith and Sophie Petterson
Vic and Jane Barnes Bill Pickering

Ken and Carolyn Barr Janie Plachek

John Barr David Pope

Beringer Vineyards Quercus Ranch

Ben Cambron Dietmar Renker
Ephrain Cortez Larry Rogers

Brian Dallas John Roumiguiere
Steve Ellis Roumiguiere Vineyards
Don and Margaret Eutenier Bob Ruddock

Ross Eutenier John Sisevich

Jorge Garcia Alex Suchan

Mike Garcia Sutter Home Winery
John Garduno Leroy Thomas

Guenoc Vineyards Dave Tuttle

Greg Hanson Rafael Valadez

Dean Harrell David Weiss

Bill Hayes Joe Wooldridge

Ike and Lucille Hill Steve Yates

Louis Hill Broc Zoller

Holdenried Vineyards
Mark Houser

Kelseyville Packing Co.
Kendall Jackson Winery
Bill Knispel

Maryka Orchards & Packing Co.
Jack McCabe

Dennis McCarthy

Manuel Mendoza

Mt. Konocti Growers, Inc.
Bill Oldham

Aristeo and George Perez




The following organizations and people co-sponsored meetings,
donated funds and supplied other support for our research
program. We are thankful for this because it enhances the
programs we can provide to the entire agricultural community.
In alphabetical order, they are:

Bank of Lake County Lake County Grape Growers
Don Bartel Association
Vince Bartolemi Lake County District 2
Concep Membrane Wine Grape Commission
Farmecology Labs Lake County Farm Bureau
Sahag Garabedian Phil McNally
Dan and Suzanne Goff Microflo Corp.
Gowan Company Miles Laboratories
Growers Supply and Cheryl Norton
Irrigation, Inc. Pacific BioControl, Ltd.
Jim Hamilton Rainbow Ag Services
Kevin Hare Terry Rosetti
Harvey Lyman Ag Services Steve Shepherd
Juli Jessen United Ag Products
Lake County Dept. of Unocal Corporation
Agriculture USDA Soil Conservation Service

USDA Agricultural Stabilization
and Conservation Service

Sincerely,

Rachel Elkins
Farm Advisor




